Commission Minutes June 6, 2022
The Board of Washington County Commission met in regular session on Monday, June 6, in the commission room at the Washington County Courthouse. Members present were Scott Zabokrtsky, 1st District Commissioner, David Willbrant, 2nd District Commissioner, and Raleigh Ordoyne, 3rd District Commissioner. Diana L Svanda, County Clerk recorded minutes.  

Scott called the meeting to order at 8:15 AM followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Consent Agenda:
Payroll Change notice
Twin Valley budget request
David Willbrant made the motion to approve the consent agenda, Raleigh Ordoyne seconded the motion, all in favor, motion carried.

Susan Bruna, Register of Deeds introduce Chase Brazzle to the commissioners, as the new Deputy Register of Deeds.

David Roblez, Custodian talked with the commissioners about the Horse Solder project and what he needed to do. Raleigh asked that David call Todd Hynek to coronate what needed to be done.

Randy Hubbard updated the commissioners on the tower project through the ARPA program.

David Willbrant made the motion to proclaim June as Elder Abuse Awareness Month, Raleigh Ordoyne seconded the motion, all in favor, motion carried.

Gloria Moore, Tourism director reported on May and June activities as well as upcoming events. Raleigh asked about the billboard signs for the County and talked about doing a contest.

Justin Novak, R&B Supervisor submitted two public right of way agreements for RWD #2. Justin asked the commissioner what they thought of the Onxy discussion last week, he would like to put it on the Greenleaf and Kimeo Roads, David would like for him to just do a few miles to do a test the product first. Justin reported that they have know mechanic that Nutsch has resigned, they will be taking a few trucks to Ohlde’s for repair. Commissioners talked about driving County vehicles home, it was decided that Justin Novak will be the only one taking a vehicle home and will pay taxes on the mileage.

Robin Cole, Pawnee Mental Health gave annual report and presented budget request. Pawnee is still looking for someone in Washington County to serve on the board.

John Shea, NCRP stopped in to introduce himself, and gave an annual report.


Raleigh Ordoyne made the motion to adjourn at 10:58 AM, David Willbrant seconded the motion, all in favor, motion carried.

           The next regular meeting will be Tuesday June 13, 2022.
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